
Dear Central Sierra 4-H Family,

I hope you are staying warm as we prepare for more rain and
snow. We are excited to share our 4-H news with you, especially

projects that have been happening in South Lake Tahoe in

partnership with the Boys and Girls Club. The Tractor Supply Paper

Clover fundraiser was a success, and I hope you will consider making

a donation to your local 4-H programs on #GivingTuesday November,

29, 2022. Read on to explore upcoming events, see what's
happening in your county, and how you can get involved!

JoLynn Miller
4-H Advisor

UCCE Central Sierra

#GivingTuesday

COUNTY
NEWSLETTERS

Alpine County

California 4-H Handbook for Families

The Youth Retention Study is a multi-state research project that
collected four years of data across nine states to better
understand the experiences of families and youth during their
first year in 4-H. We sent two sets of surveys, one to youth and
one to adults, at the end of their first year in 4-H. Some of the
questions we asked were “why did you join 4-H?”, “what was the
best part of 4-H?”, “what would you change?”, plus more. It was
interesting to note that the majority of responses were similar
across years and across states. We found that both parents and
youth joined 4-H to “have fun” and to “try new things”. In
addition, we learned that “communication” was mentioned a lot
in response to multiple questions. This is similar to the
conversations we had with parents and youths revealed that 4-H
essentials can be hard to understand. As a result, a team of
staff in California decided to write a family handbook, to better
communicate all that is 4-H to new families. The handbook
gives information about 4-H basics, youth leadership
opportunities, club and project leader responsibilities, annual
state and national events, incentives and recognition, and more.
We’ve heard from families that this handbook is helpful to
everyone in the program, not just new members. So if you’re
interested in browsing it, check it out here. And if you thought
it was helpful, please share with others in your club or project.
If you’d like a printed copy, please contact your county staff and
they’ll print one that you can you pick.
4-H HANDBOOK FOR FAMILIES

https://donate.ucanr.edu/?county=Central Sierra
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/I2M1iyT/Alpine4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/I2M1iyT/Alpine4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/5HtpMfQ/Amador4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/DyrDkZl/Calaveras4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/dt1wBrt/ElDorado4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/sNwbs3u/LakeTahoe4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/qtBgW7i/Tuolumne4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fucanr.edu%2Fsites%2FUC4-H%2Ffiles%2F271860.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CKendra.Lewis%40unh.edu%7C5755d5786871444bb0c908dabe8990c8%7Cd6241893512d46dc8d2bbe47e25f5666%7C0%7C0%7C638031796103580607%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Gfbcsz6J5vCov9sBW24gNugi%2FD7HOAP7a%2Bq0n3MsyqY%3D&reserved=0
https://cecentralsierra.ucanr.edu/4-H_Youth_Development/
https://ucanr.edu/sites/ca4H/Events/National4-HConf/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd78DnWjE-1hXmtsmJDR1E8n47MJGSP7nX2ZATyGdCuCgGYiQ/viewform
https://www.facebook.com/CentralSierra4H/
https://shop4-h.org/
https://4hsupplies.square.site/
https://4h.ucanr.edu/Resources/Member_Resources/RecordBook/
https://4h.ucanr.edu/Resources/Member_Resources/RecordBook/
https://ucanr.edu/sites/ca4H/files/346386.pdf


Amador County
"DIGGINGS"

Calaveras County
"CLOVER"

El Dorado County
"HOTLINE"

Central Sierra Staff and El Dorado
County 4-H Member receive
Golden Clover Award
 
Central Sierra 4-H staff, Vera M. Bullard,
and fellow Public Speaking and
Communications Advisory Committee
members, including past 4-H member
and current volunteer in El Dorado 4-H, Sara Tibbitts, were
awarded the UC 4-H Golden Clover Award for their work over the
past couple years, which includes updating the 4-H Presentation
Manual, standardizing evaluation forms, building a framework for
county, regional, and state events, and creating an online
evaluator course.
Public Speaking and Communications Advisory Committee
members includes of both youth and adult members from across
the state. The other committee members recognized are: Carter
Teasdale, Livia Vertucci, Amelia Robinson-Burmester, Rhett W
Smelser, Grace Barrett, Kyle Rutz, Clairissa Mangal, Collin
Robinson-Burmester, Llyton Rutz, Ciara Zito, Monique Morgan,
Susie Franklin Roeser, Kate Lynn Sutherland, Maria Santos-Silva,
Karen Davidson, Jennifer Moffitt, Susan Rutz, Karyn Luke,
Stephanie L Barrett, Sadie Camacho, Nicole Marshall-Wheeler,
and Steven Worker.

The Golden Clover Awards recognizes outstanding achievements
of members, volunteers, program staff, and groups within the 4-H
Youth Development Program and is awarded annually.
MORE INFORMATION

Save the Date! #GivingTuesday is November 29, 2022

The Tuesday after Thanksgiving is a worldwide day of
giving. On #GivingTuesday, give back to community
organizations like 4-H.

Here's how you can participate:
Sign up to be a 4-H volunteer
Donate to your 4-H club, 4-H county, or Central
Sierra
Spread the word! Like and share on social media
and ask your community to support 4-H in your
county!

Double Your Donation
This year California 4-H has a $50,000 match by
donors to the California 4-H Foundation! Dollar for
dollar matching gifts will be distributed on a first give,
first get basis until funds are depleted, starting at
12:00 am on November 29. 

#GIVINGTUESDAY

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/5HtpMfQ/Amador4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/5HtpMfQ/Amador4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/DyrDkZl/Calaveras4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/DyrDkZl/Calaveras4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/dt1wBrt/ElDorado4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/dt1wBrt/ElDorado4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://4h.ucanr.edu/Resources/Member_Resources/Scholarships_-_Awards/GCAwards/
https://donate.ucanr.edu/?county=Central Sierra


South Lake Tahoe

Tuolumne County
"TOOTER"

It's not too late to enroll for the 2022-2023 program

year...
Youth enrollment can be done in just two steps!

1. SUBMIT a membership application
2. PAY $66 enrollment fee

Visit your county 4-H page to find more information about

clubs and available projects.

4-H Adult Volunteers

Returning volunteers can complete their enrollment in a few
steps. *Must be completed by 12/31/22*

1. SUBMIT a volunteer application & screening online
2. PAY $30 enrollment fee (no fee for Tuolumne Co. volunteers)

3. Complete ANNUAL TRAINING online

Are you interested in becoming a NEW 4-H volunteer?
Submit an Interest Survey and we'll send you the details!

4-H Collaborates with Boys & Girls Club of South Lake Tahoe

In South Lake Tahoe, we have two 4-H groups where Boys and Girls club members in 4th and 5th grade
can choose to join. The two clubs are the 5th grade Teens as Teachers and the 4th grade Student
Nutrition Advisory Council Club or SNAC Club. Here is a look at our Teens as Teachers group!
In Teens as Teachers, students get to learn advanced cooking skills and explore making different recipes
from different cultures around the world. On November 3, the 5th grade chefs made their first cultural
dish from Mexico. In honor of “Día de los Muertos” or “Day of the Dead” celebrations, student chefs
made a delicious traditional hominy soup called “Pozole”. Students added chicken to their pozole making
it a protein rich meal. Their prep work included slicing, chopping, cutting, and blending different
vegetables, such as radishes, onions, limes, cabbage, garlic, and California chiles. They had fun learning
where the country of Mexico was on a map, and they got to start a cooking journal to document their
recipes. Students enjoyed eating together and some tried pozole for the first time! It was very satisfying
to hear students say how delicious their meal was, especially since it was a group effort to make it. The
pozole recipe can be found on Pozole with Chicken (foodhero.org). Enjoy these pictures!

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/sNwbs3u/LakeTahoe4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/qtBgW7i/Tuolumne4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/cu/qtBgW7i/Tuolumne4H?source_id=7cd6abb7-0449-4719-aff2-6c3be496042c&source_type=em&c=
https://v2.4honline.com/
https://surveys.ucanr.edu/survey.cfm?surveynumber=37409
https://v2.4honline.com/
https://surveys.ucanr.edu/survey.cfm?surveynumber=37409
https://campus.extension.org/course/view.php?id=2224
https://surveys.ucanr.edu/survey.cfm?surveynumber=20680
https://www.foodhero.org/recipes/pozole-chicken


Want to represent 4-H at the National level?
​Apply to be a California 4-H delegate for the 2023 National 4-H Conference!

The National 4-H Conference is the U.S. Secretary of Agriculture's premier youth development
opportunity to engage youth in developing recommendations for the 4-H Youth Development
Program.

Any 4-H youth members, ages 16 – 19, who have not participated in the National 4-H Conference may
apply. Applications must be submitted online and include a 4-H Resume. Each applicant is required to
have two references, one from a county staff person and the other from a 4-H member or recent
alumni. The reference must be submitted through the online reference form. 

All costs are covered for the California 4-H delegation thanks to a generous sponsorship from the
Thomas and Dorothy Leavey Foundation through the California 4-H Foundation. MORE INFORMATION

Shop 4-H Offering New Fiber Arts Curriculum

Exploring Fiber Arts introduces 4-H members to 11 art forms
involving fibers and different techniques to create dazzling
pieces to use, wear, and display. This guide serves as a starting
point for learning several skills, pointing youth to resources,
listing potential projects, and teaching the basic history of the

https://ucanr.edu/sites/ca4H/Events/National4-HConf/


craft. Art forms introduced in this guide are basketry, braiding,
embroidery, felting, hooking, macramé and tatting,
needlepoint, papermaking, quilting, spinning, and weaving.
Exploring Fiber Arts is a great resource for anyone looking to
get started in the fiber arts! Ask your program representative
for a copy or buy your own. SHOP NOW

4-H Activity Tracker

Need a quick and simple way to capture your 4-H activities? Thanks to
Alameda County 4-H member Harini Muthu and her Emerald Star project,
there’s an app for that! The free app was created to aid 4-H members with the
completion of the PDR section of the Record Book. It helps them keep track of
the activities they participate in as well as all the relevant information for the
activities. Download for iOS / Download for Android

California 4-H Transitioning from Star Ranking System

This year we are starting the transition to a new achievement recognition program. The Star Ranking
system will transition to this new system in phases. Phase 1 is the Spark Achievement Program. This is
designed for new and Junior 4-H members who haven’t started the Star Ranking system yet. Join a
webinar to learn more about Phase 1 and how this new program will benefit your club and members!

RSVP for a Webinar

Follow Central Sierra 4-H on Facebook & Instagram!

https://shop4-h.org/collections/new-curriculum/products/copy-of-fiber-arts-guide
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/4h-activity-tracker/id1638522294
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=edu.ucanr.activity_tracker_4h
https://www.facebook.com/CentralSierra4H/


 ​  ​

Resources

Shop the 4-H Mall Order Uniforms Record Books Presentation Manual

UCCE Central Sierra 4-H Contacts
Amador & El Dorado

Angela Johnson, Administrative Assistant
anejohnson@ucanr.edu | (530) 621-5503

Calaveras & Tuolumne
Lauren Griffith, Administrative Assistant

lgriffith@ucanr.edu | (209) 533-5695

Region 6
(Alpine, Amador, Calaveras, El Dorado, Nevada, Placer & Tuolumne)

Vera M. Bullard, 4-H Regional Program Coordinator
vmbullard@ucanr.edu | 1-209-418-8600

We would love the opportunity to deliver more information to our 4-H families. If you have an event,
article or announcement that you would like considered for publication in our monthly newsletter,

please email to centralsierrafourh@ucanr.edu by the 10th of the month for publication on the 15th.

The University of California ) Division of Agriculture & Natural Resources (ANR) prohibits discrimination against or harassment of any
person in any of its programs or activities on the basis of race, color, national origin, religion, sex, gender identity, pregnancy (which
includes pregnancy, childbirth, and medical conditions related to pregnancy or childbirth), physical or mental disability, medical condition

https://www.facebook.com/CentralSierra4H/
https://www.instagram.com/centralsierra4h/
https://shop4-h.org/
https://4hsupplies.square.site/
https://4h.ucanr.edu/Resources/Member_Resources/RecordBook/
https://ucanr.edu/sites/ca4H/files/346386.pdf
mailto:anejohnson@ucanr.edu
mailto:lgriffith@ucanr.edu
mailto:vmbullard@ucanr.edu
mailto:centralsierrafourh@ucanr.edu


(cancer-related or genetic characteristics), genetic information (including family medical history), ancestry, marital status, age, sexual
orientation, citizenship, or service in the uniformed services (as defined by the Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment
Rights Act of 1994: service in the uniformed services includes membership, application for membership, performance of service,
application for service, or obligation for service in the uniformed services).University policy also prohibits retaliation against any
employee or person in any of its programs or activities for bringing a complaint of discrimination or harassment pursuant to this policy.
This policy also prohibits retaliation against a person who assists someone with a complaint of discrimination or harassment, or
participates in any manner in an investigation or resolution of a complaint of discrimination or harassment. Retaliation includes threats,
intimidation, reprisals, and/or adverse actions related to employment or to any of its programs or activities. The University is an
affirmative action/equal opportunity employer. The University undertakes affirmative action to assure equal employment opportunity for
minorities and women, for persons with disabilities, and for covered veterans (including veterans with disabilities, recently separated
veterans, Vietnam era veterans, veterans who served on active duty in the U.S. Military, Ground, Naval or Air Service during a war or in
a campaign or expedition for which a campaign badge has been authorized, or Armed Forces service medal veterans). University policy
is intended to be consistent with the provisions of applicable State and Federal laws. Inquiries regarding the University’s equal
employment opportunity policies may be directed to Linda Marie Manton, Affirmative Action Contact, University of California, Davis,
Agriculture and Natural Resources, One Shields Avenue, Davis, CA 95616, (530) 752-0495

 ​

https://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https://conta.cc/3HleUwt

